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LSE Centre Buildings 
Soft Strip, Asbestos Removal, Demolition 

NEWSLETTER 
ISSUE:    07 1st June 2016 
  
Dear Neighbour 

 
DESCRIPTION OF PROJECT 
Cantillon Ltd have been appointed by LSE as a Demolition Contractor for the Centre Buildings 
redevelopment. The works include soft strip, asbestos removal, demolition, archaeological 
investigation and enabling works. The scope of works have now been extended to further 
basement works and the revised planned completion date is now autumn 2016.  

 

CURRENT PROGRESS 
 Asbestos removal works are currently ongoing on St Clements core area.  

 The main archaeological investigation works have now been completed within the footprint 
of the East Building allowing the demolition works to proceed at the lower levels.  

 The 2nd stage propping has been installed on the existing retaining wall along Houghton 
Street and New Inn Passage.  

 Demolition works are ongoing on the Anchorage Building. 
  

 

                                                                UPCOMING ACTIVITIES 
 Demolition works will continue on the St Clements core area works between 5pm-10pm on 

weekdays and 8am-5pm on Saturdays following completion of asbestos removal works. 

 Demolition works will also continue on the Anchorage Building. 

 Continued removal of sub-structure from the East Building/Clare Market site. 

 Commence removal of the retaining walls from the perimeter of the site. 

 Relocation of hoarding on Grange Court. 

 Archaeological investigation works will continue across the whole site under a watching 
brief element following the progress of demolition works. 

 The sewer diversion works have now been rescheduled to commence early in June in the 
junction of Clare Market/Houghton Street. Duration of works is circa 10 weeks. 

 Excavation works will be undertaken in order to decommission the existing UKPN 
substation.  

 
The next CBR Monthly Drop in Surgery meeting will be held on Wednesday 29th June 2016 between 
13:00 and 15:00 at the new Site Office, basement King’s Chambers Building.  
Cantillon and LSE team will be present at this meeting. Should you have any queries or concerns at any 
time, then please feel free to contact our Site Manager, Henry Brooks, on 07957 176 518 or call into 

the site office. 


